Neighborhood Connections Program, phase 2

Kari Page, the City of Kirkland Neighborhood Services Coordinator, attended the Highlands Neighborhood general meeting on January 20 to discuss the ballot preparation phase of the Neighborhood Connections program. 

The Kirkland City Council allocates $100,000 per year for small capital projects identified and prioritized by the neighborhoods. The program cycles around the City, and each year four neighborhoods receive $25,000. This year, the Highlands is one of those neighborhoods. 

In November, all Highlands households received a card asking for suggestions about how to spend the money. Kari received 54 cards. Some requests do not qualify for being on the ballot, including those that cost more than $25,000 (these will be referred to other City departments). Kari intends to contact everyone whose suggestion will not be on the ballot, to explain why. 

A number of the requests Kari received were for sidewalks. Unfortunately, meaningful sidewalk improvements would cost more than $25,000, so these requests fall under the city’s capital improvement program. 

Kari also received a number of requests for streetlights. These will not be on the ballot either. Why? One reason is that each light only benefits a small group of people. Also, there are many underlet places in the Highlands, and only a few were identified on the cards. The Highlands board will be working with the City to identify and prioritize lighting needs for the whole neighborhood. Other cities have a "pay as you go" program, where several homeowners can split the cost of installing a street light. The City of Kirkland might be willing to initiate such a program. Installing a light on an existing power pole currently costs about $500. 

The ballot isn’t final yet – the City still needs to gather some additional cost and feasibility information. Some of the suggestions that you will probably see on the ballot include beautification of the Highlands entrance (such as landscaping and lighting), beautification of the areas around our kiosks, upgrades to Highlands Park (such as a new backstop and picnic tables), playground and port-a-potty improvements at Spinney Park, permanent radar signs on 116th Avenue NE, neighborhood street trees, and possibly a picnic shelter at Highlands Park (if surrounding residents are amenable). 

Sometime in late February, every household in the Highlands will receive a ballot. You will have two weeks to fill out the ballot and return it. The results will be discussed at the May 19th Highlands meeting. I hope to be able to announce them in the May issue of this column as well.  

Speaking of sidewalks

At our March 17 meeting, the Kirkland Sidewalk Bond Committee will present the 2006 sidewalk bond proposal. Come find out which sidewalk improvements are being proposed in the Highlands, and how you can help get the word out about this important ballot issue. Mark your calendars now. 

Why Drive 25?

Zita Gustin, Highlands board member at large and Traffic Task Force volunteer, talked at our January meeting about the "I Drive 25" campaign. The task force came up with the idea of magnetic car decals that say “I Drive 25” as a way to encourage residents to slow down in our neighborhood. “Putting one of these on your car really makes you aware of your speed!” says Zita. The decals also let the drivers behind you know why you are going so slow. The City will also be installing four matching “I Drive 25” signs in our neighborhood. 

You can receive an “I Drive 25” car decal if you sign a simple pledge that says you will drive 25 mph on residential streets, and will encourage others who use your car to do the same. Noel Schoneman, City of Kirkland Traffic Control Coordinator, explained the reasons for the pledge: "Many people complain about people driving too fast on their street, but they are not willing to commit to driving the speed limit themselves. Since these magnetic 'stickers' cost the City over $4 each, it is important that they go to people who are likely to actually use them." The City will not enforce the pledge. For more information, and to see a picture of the decals, go to www.kirklandhighlands.org.

Traffic Task Force Update

The following work has already been contracted out, and will take place as soon as weather permits:

· Add reflectors on the curve at N.E. 87th St. and 116th Avenue. N.E. to help slow traffic and keep cars in their own lanes.

· Convert three existing speed humps on NE 105th Lane and NE 97th Street to slotted speed cushions.

Work to be contracted out soon for implementation later this year includes:

· Install two permanent radar signs on 112th Ave NE (like the ones on 6th Street, south of Peter Kirk Elementary). 

· Relocate three speed cushions.

· Convert remaining speed humps to slotted speed cushions.

· Paint double yellow "no passing" stripes on N.E. 87th St. and 116th Ave. N.E. between 114th Ave. N.E. and N.E. 100th St.

The Traffic Task Force has proposed removing three speed humps and relocating them. The task force invited the residents of 31 houses located near the affected speed control devices to attend a January 11 meeting. There were no objections to the new locations. However, it is City policy to get the signed approval of the residents who live on each side of a new speed cushion.

The Kirkland Police Department has been conducting speed enforcement on the 110th Avenue NE walking route to Peter Kirk Elementary School, also known as “Cotton Hill.” The hill is too steep for other types of traffic control.

Several residents have expressed concern about the removal of the speed cushion on 116th Ave NE north of NE 100th Street, and have requested additional speed control on the north end of 116th. The task force will investigate this, and may initiate a traffic control review of that street.

The task force will also review the traffic movement and delays at NE 87th Street and 114th Avenue NE, especially during the morning peak hour. 

The city will send out a task force summary flyer to all neighborhood residents. For more information, contact Noel Schoneman, Neighborhood Traffic Control Coordinator, at 587-3870 or nschoneman @ci.kirkland.wa.us.

Last chance for Lake and Central input

As you hopefully know by now, the City of Kirkland is considering a multi-story mixed use development on the corner of Lake Street and Central Way in downtown Kirkland. The City Council will make a decision about the Lake and Central project on February 15th. If you would like to comment, your feedback must be received by February 7. 

For more information about this project, go to www.lakeandcentral.info, or attend one of the workshops being held on Saturday, February 5, 10:00am - 1:00pm or Monday, February 7, 7:00pm - 9:30pm, at the Senior Center, 352 Kirkland Ave.

Comment forms will be available at the workshops or online.  

Stay informed

There are over 900 households in the Highlands. Fewer than ten percent are on the Highlands email list. Even if you don’t want to attend meetings or events, you can still find out what is going on that might affect you. We will keep your address private, and we won’t inundate you with emails. Go to www.kirklandhighlands.org and click on “Contact Us”.

